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Connections  
Roberts Congregational United Church of Christ   

      April 2018 

Our mission is to connect with God, as we live by faith, are known by love, and cultivate hope.  

Scripture basis:  We always thank God for all of you and continually mention you in our prayers. We remember before our 
God … your work produced by faith, your labor prompted by love, and your endurance inspired by hope in our Lord Jesus 
Christ. (1 Thessalonians 1: 2-3) 

 

 

 

 

 

Holy Week 
 

Plan to worship during Holy Week—invite a 
friend or neighbor to join you! 

 

Maundy Thursday Service, March 29th 

 7:00pm  

Worship with Holy Communion 

 

Good Friday Service, March 30th  

7:00pm 

 

Easter Sunday, April 1st  

6:45am &10:00am 

Worship with Holy Communion 

 

Easter Breakfast 

Sunday, April 1, 2018 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7:15am Menu: Rolls, Fruit, Coffee, Juice & 
Milk 

8:30 to 9:30am Menu: Egg Bakes, Sausages, 
Fruit, Muffins & Beverages 

 

Sponsored by SHIFT! Free Will Offering 
will  

benefit the Adopt-a-Mortgage Campaign.   

Thanks for your support! 

 



 

 

 

  

 

The 2018 Annual Meeting of the  

Wisconsin Conference of the United 

Church of Christ will explore the 

winds and waves of race and  

privilege. 

What are we to do when social and 

political storm waves break across 

the bow of our church, threatening to 

swamp not only our peace and  

tranquility but also our vitality as a 

faith community? 

Should we dive under the pews and hope the storm passes quickly by? Or, are we called to a  

different response? If the latter, how do we engage in dialogue with one another to discern the 

proper response without adding to the division and chaos that threatens to engulf us? 

The 2018 Annual Meeting of the Wisconsin Conference of the United Church of Christ will seek 

to address these very questions.  

We are currently looking for two people to serve as delegates to the Annual Meeting on behalf of 

RUCC.  The meeting is scheduled for June 8-10, 2018 at the Green Lake Conference Center. 

Find additional information at www.wcucc.org/annualmeeting.  Please contact the church of-

fice, Pastor Burt, Rachel Ackley or Lori Jurek if you are interested in attending!  Thank you. 
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One of our objectives this year, in our featured  
article, is to help the congregation learn about the 
featured board and a little bit more about the people 
serving on that board. This month our featured board 
member is Roger Ray, Chairperson for the Trustees. 

 Roger Ray, new Chairperson for the Trustees 

Roger has been a member of Roberts UCC since birth 
– both baptized and confirmed here.  He has been an 
active participant within the church - serving on the 
Deacons, Trustees, bell choir, pastoral search  
committee and many more.   

He remains tied to his roots living in three houses in 
the Roberts area . . . all within ½ mile of each  
other.  His parents (Donna and David Ray) and sister, 
Brenda Poulin, are also members of RUCC.  Additional 
siblings are Linda Henderson, Norma Revels and  
Rodney Ray. 

 
Laurene Ray has been his wife for 35 years. They have 
two children - Derek 27 and Hayley 25 (husband  
Skylar) and a two year old grandson, Alex. 

Career paths have been as a dairy farmer until 1995. 
For the past 18 years, Roger has been a commercial 
loan officer at Hiawatha National Bank. 

His off-time passions include reading, movies and 
golf.  

!ƴŘΣ ƘŜǊŜΩǎ ŀ 5ƛǊŜŎǘ vǳƻǘŜ Cǳƴ CŀŎǘΗ  άL ǿƻǳƭŘ ƘŀǾŜ 
ōŜŜƴ ŀ ƘŜǊƳƛǘ ƛŦ [ŀǳǊŜƴŜ ƘŀŘƴΩǘ ŦƻǊŎŜŘ ƳŜ ƻǳǘ ƛƴǘƻ 
ǎƻŎƛŜǘȅ Φ Φ Φ ŀƴŘ ǎƻŎƛŜǘȅ Ƙŀǎ ƴŜǾŜǊ ŦƻǊƎƛǾŜƴ ƘŜǊ ŦƻǊ 
ǘƘŀǘΦέ 

 

 

Featured Article: Trustees 
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I know that there is nothing better for them than to be happy and enjoy themselves as long as 
they live; moreover, it is God’s gift that all should eat and drink and take pleasure in all 

their toil.  

– Ecclesiastes 3:12-13 

 

With the weather warming and the snow melting, I have become very excited about the Spring season 
that is ahead.  As I walk around and the small rivulets of water start to run from the banks of snow all 
around I am reminded of a moment in time so many Easter’s ago.  It happened while I was serving a small 
church in Carmel, Maine. 

I was on my way over to the church on Easter Sunday morning.  The sun was bright, the air warm and 
full of the freshness of new life that Spring brings with it.  There at the end of the drive of the church was a 
young boy dressed in his Easter best.  He was playing in the mud and rock which made up the shoulder 
where the drive and the road came together.  There was a steady stream of melting runoff running down the 
side of the road.  As I stopped and watched him trying to redirect the water by pushing together dams of 
mud and rock, I was more than a little amused. 

My mind started to drift back to the years of my own childhood when my cousins and I would do the 
very same thing out on my grandparents homestead just south of Tomahawk, Wisconsin.  All the years I 
spent out there running with them, playing in the woods and that quarter mile driveway.  The world was our 
playground and everything seemed right back then.  Making forts out of fallen trees and branches with 
those sweet smelling ferns as thatched roofs, exploring for hours, collecting mushrooms, running beneath 
the thick canopy of leaves with bright rays of sun shining through in small openings above…it was a little 
bit of heaven made especially for us.  How sweet those memories were and how so far away they seemed 
after two decades of real life had passed by. 

There watching that young man playing I couldn’t help but smile.  When I asked him what he was 
doing his reply was simple, “Making the water go where I want it to!”  And he quickly and intently went 
back to playing.  I interrupted him once more to ask him why he was doing it.  He stopped, stood up wet 
from the knees down and covered in mud. 

Again his reply was short and simple, “Because I can!”  And again he knelt back down in the mud and 
continued his playing. 

I probably should have stopped him.  I know his mother was going to have a complete melt down when 
she saw how wet and dirty he was, but I didn’t have the heart to take the moment away from him and it was 
only water and mud after all.  Besides that, the little boy in me actually wanted to get down and play with 
him there at the side of the road.  In that one moment, I was reminded of a greater truth that morning.  God 
created this beautiful and marvelous world for us to live and play in, explore, enjoy!  Life has a way of 
getting in the way of that and we forget to play. 

His ten or fifteen minutes of playing changed his outlook on the morning...more importantly it changed 
mine.  It was a frivolous waste of time, and a battle he couldn't win...but he enjoyed it and it made him 
smile.  So today, I'm going to find fifteen minutes to play...to do something that is a frivolous waste of time 
and smile while I do it.  Maybe sing a silly song, smile and wave at strangers as they pass me on the street, 
or maybe even find some mud to go play in as things begin to melt here.  

May you have a wonder-filled day!  May you smile for no reason at all!  May you play in this 
wonderful creation and day our God has made for us!  Why?  Because you can! 

 

Yours in the family and creation of God, 

Pastor Burt 
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Our Church Photography Dates: 
w 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Wednesday, April 4 
 

Friday & Saturday, April 6 & 7 
 

 
 

         Weekday  Photography Hours ï  2:00 ï 9:00 PM   Saturday Hours ï 10:00 ï 5:00 PM          
                      
 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
There is no sitting fee  -   just for 

participating, you will receive a 

complimentary 8òx10" portrait and 

a free church directory!             

Andé Lifetouch has promised us 

that there will be no pressure  to 

order additional portraits!   

Donôt ForgetéTo Bring Your Pet! 
Do you have a special little furry friend at 

home?  We want to encourage you to 

bring him/her with you for                   

your portrait session!   

We know they’re part of the family!!! 

 

HOW DO I SCHEDULE AN APPOINTMENT?  

You can schedule your photo appointment several ways:  
 

1)  Sign Up at Church: Before or after Services  
 

2) Online Sign - ups on our website:  www.robertsucc.org  
 

3)  Sign Up on our  Facebook Page !   
 

 
.                                                        

 
 
                                                       

  

HELP FEED THOSE IN NEED ï JUST BY BEING PHOTOGRAPHED!! 
 

Drop off any food item at church between now and picture day and get a   
$5 coupon to use towards the purchase of additional portraits! (no pressure – no obligation) 

 

  
Then, we can give that food to our local food shelf to help those in need! 

  

 

 

Have you ever wonderedé  

òWhat is that personõs name?ó 
 

This new Parish Family Album will help us 

all to put a name with that familiar face. 

This new connection tool will be as useful 

as we make it.  Please sign up today! 

 Scan the QR Code 
  to schedule your 
appointment NOW! 
 

This is a new directory format that has never  been done before!  
 

IT WONôT BE THE SAME WITHOUT YOU!  

This w ill be a great tool to help us put names with faces  

 as our churc h continues to change and grow.   

 PLEASE be a part of it!  
 

YOU SHOULD TAKE THIS PERSONALLY! 
 

     Lifetouch encourages you to bring something 
that says who you are to your portrait session.  
Perhaps a haté pin. .. scarf... musical instrument. .. 
Bible. .. sports gear... whatever it is thatõs important 
to you!  
       Lifetouch also does generational photography.  
Itôs a great opportunity to get all the family together 
for one big portrait!  Capture the memories for a 
lifetime! 
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Feed My Starving Children 

Saturday, April 14 
Eagan MN 

9:00 ï 11:00 AM  
                                 (carpool from Church available @ 8:00 AM) 

 
We have ten spots to fill for our next session at Feed My Starving Children.  This is a great  
opportunity to help feed God’s hungry children around the world and is in keeping with our Church’s 
“service project” theme for Lent. 
  
There aren’t many service opportunities where adults 
and children can work side-by-side. However, at FMSC, 
children as young as six years old are  
encouraged and welcomed to participate.  This work 
really touches the hearts of our young people who have 
served. 
  
Please sign up on the clipboard at Church or  
contact Jo Fenstermaker  
(612-437-7890, fenstermakerjo@gmail.com). 

                      Join us for dinner!  

   Sponsored by Womenôs Fellowship 

   April 5, 2018 

    4:30 PMð6:30 PM 

 

 Menu: Barbecues  Baked Beans 

   Salad Bar  Assorted Cakes 

   Beverages 

 

 

      

Adults $6.00 Children $3.00 

Take out meals available upon request. 
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Treasurerôs Report  
 
 
Notes from the Treasurers March  2018 –  

Detailed minutes of the Trustees meetings, including full financial statements are in a binder in the church office if anyone is interested in 
more specifics. 

General Fund Financial Summary as of February 28, 2018     

 

General Fund Financial Summary as of February 28, 2018   

     

Income/Contributions  $        29,258.25     

Adopt A Mortgage                     73.00     

Fundraising income                  649.60     

Interest                       0.49     

Total income            29,981.34     

Expenses            27,516.68     

Transfers from other accounts                  800.00     

Net General Fund Activity  $          3,264.66     

     

!ǎǎŜǘǎ   [ƛŀōƛƭƛǝŜǎ ϧ 9ǉǳƛǘȅ  

Checking  $          1,789.10   Accrued expenses 
 $              
367.43  

Savings               9,616.17   Bank mortgage balance          810,684.85  

SCRIP Account and Card in-
ventory               2,664.14   Member mortgage balances          150,000.00  

Total General Accounts            14,069.41   Total liabilities          961,052.28  

Other bank accounts            38,835.32     

Fixed assets      1,874,642.28   Equity          966,494.73  

Total Assets  $  1,927,547.01     

   Total Liabilities & Equity  $  1,927,547.01  



 

 

MINUTES FROM REGULAR CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING OF 

ROBERTS CONGREGATIONAL UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST 

March 1, 2018 

 

PLEASE NOTE: This is a condensed version of the minutes. To read the minutes in their entirety, they can be found in the Church Council 
binder located in the church office. 

Members Present: Lori Jurek (moderator), Mandy Clay, Roger Ray, Rachel Ackley, and Pastor Burt Williams 

New Business 

Lent: Bible study groups will be held through March 28.  Response has been very positive! Holy week services are scheduled. There will be 
7pm services at our church on Maundy Thursday and Good Friday. Our Easter services will be held at 6:45am (outdoors) and 10:00am 
(sanctuary).  Additionally, Pastor Burt will participate in the service held at Peace Lutheran in Baldwin at Noon on Good Friday.   

Red Shovel Competition: We have accepted a challenge from Cross Lutheran to see which congregation can raise more money during Lent 
to support two local organizations.  Funds will be split between T.H.U.G Life and the SCC Food for Kids Backpack program.  There is a 
donation box outside the sanctuary for donations.   

Photo Directory: Lifetouch will be taking photos for our new directory on April 4, 6, and 7, 2018.  Response has been good so far.  Folks 
who cannot make one of these three dates should contact Lori Jurek or Megan Frye for details on scheduling their portrait session at another 
local church. 

Association & Annual Conference Meetings: Rachel Ackley and Lori Jurek will serve as our delegates for the NW Association meeting on 
April 21st in Eau Claire.  We are still in need of delegates to attend the Annual meeting in DeForest on June 8-10.     

Anniversary: Lori noted that this year will mark the 10th Anniversary of being in this church building. Rachel will put it on the Deacons 
agenda to discuss how we might want to celebrate the date.   

  Reports 

Women’s Fellowship: Reported that they will be giving 10 vouchers/month to the Food Pantry to give to clients who would like to come to 
the community dinner.  It was also reported that they will host the Lions dinner on March 22nd.  Please watch for a sign-up sheet as they will 
need dining room help and donations of pies. 

Christian Education: No class will be held on Easter Sunday.  For Lent, the students are collecting money for Feed My Starving Children.  
SHIFT (Jo Fenstermaker) has invited the youth to participate in the packing session scheduled for April 14 so they can present their dona-
tions in person. 

Deacons: The Pastor Parish Relations committee has been formed.  Brett Budrow, James Jansma, Liz Croes, and Brenda Poulin will serve 
on the committee.  Glenn Hall has agreed to contact Jason Fouks about the feasibility of streaming our worship services. Megan Frye has 
completed Mental Health Training and has scheduled two 4-hour classes to be held at RUCC. The Deacons have been working on their 
goals for the upcoming year.  They’d like to successfully challenge more members to get involved with the ministries/services we offer.  

SHIFT!: Will be coordinating two breakfasts on Easter morning.  One at 7:15am, the other from 8:30 to 930 am. Free will donations will be 
taken and designated for the ongoing Adopt-A-Mortgage campaign.   

Treasurer: No report was available. 

Trustees: One of their goals for the year is to get all volunteers who take care of building/maintenance tasks to document procedures.  Di-
anne Loewel is in the process of getting a few quotes for what it would cost to carpet the sanctuary.   

Pastor’s Report: Burt shared a written report giving us an overview of what he worked on during February. Of note, in addition to preparing 
for Lenten studies & services, he has been spending a great deal of time trying to coordinate a new member class with those who expressed 
interest in joining the church.  Burt also noted that he has been pleased with the attendance and participation he’s seeing with the Lenten 
Bible Studies. 

 
With no other business being raised, Lori confirmed that our next meeting will be held on April 5 th at 6pm. Pastor Burt will lead us in devo-
tions.   

 

Motion was made by Rachel to adjourn at 6:52pm 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Lori Jurek, acting secretary 
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Dƻǘ LƴǎǇƛǊŀǝƻƴΚΚ  

aƻƴǘƘƭȅ tƘƻǘƻ /ƻƴǘŜǎǘ ŎƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘŜŘ ōȅ {ILC¢Η 

 
¢ƘŜ ǊǳƭŜǎ ǎǘŀȅ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜΣ ōǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǘƘŜƳŜ ŎƘŀƴƎŜǎ  

ƳƻƴǘƘƭȅΗ 

!ǇǊƛƭΥ ¢Ǌǳǎǘ 

tƘƻǘƻǎ ŘǳŜ ōȅ ǘƘŜ млǘƘ ƻŦ ŜŀŎƘ ƳƻƴǘƘΦ 
 

 /ƻƴǘŜǎǘ ǊǳƭŜǎΥ 
  мΦ 5ƛƎƛǘŀƭ ǎǳōƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǇƘƻǘƻΥ sjansma@baldwin-telecom.net 
  нΦ LƴŎƭǳŘŜ ǿƘŀǘ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǇƘƻǘƻ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǳƴŘ ƛƴǎǇƛǊƛƴƎ 
  оΦ [ƛƳƛǘ ƻŦ о ǇƘƻǘƻ ǎǳōƳƛǎǎƛƻƴǎ ǇŜǊ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ 
  пΦ {ILC¢Η wŜǎŜǊǾŜǎ ǘƘŜ ǊƛƎƘǘ ǘƻ ŀŘŘ ŀƎŜ ŎŀǘŜƎƻǊƛŜǎ ōŀǎŜŘ ƻƴ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǝƻƴ 
  рΦ /ƻƴǘŜǎǘ ƻǇŜƴ ǘƻ ōƻǘƘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ƻŦ wƻōŜǊǘǎ ¦// 

 

 hǘƘŜǊ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴΥ 

  мΦ tƘƻǘƻǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪ ǇŀƎŜ ϧ ²ŜōǎƛǘŜ 

  нΦ ²ƛƴƴƛƴƎ ǇƘƻǘƻǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇǊƛƴǘŜŘ ŀƴŘ ŘƛǎǇƭŀȅŜŘ ŀǘ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ 

  оΦ tƘƻǘƻǎ Ƴŀȅ ŀƭǎƻ ōŜ ǳǎŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ tƻǿŜǊtƻƛƴǘ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ 

  пΦ ²ƛƴƴƛƴƎ ǇƘƻǘƻǎ Ƴŀȅ ōŜ ǎƻƭŘ ŀǘ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŀǎ ŀƴ ŀǊǘ ŀǳŎǝƻƴ ŦǳƴŘǊŀƛǎŜǊ 

  рΦ CǳǊǘƘŜǊ ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴǎΚ  /ƻƴǘŀŎǘΥ  [ƻǊƛ WǳǊŜƪΣ wŀŎƘŜƭ !ŎƪƭŜȅ ƻǊ {ƻƴȅŀ WŀƴǎƳŀ 

 
 

Roberts Congregational 
UCC 

SPRING 
Rummage Sale!! 

 
The Women’s Fellowship will be hosting our annual spring rummage Sale on Friday, April 27, 

2018 from 8:00am-6:00pm and on Saturday, April 28, 2018 from 8:00am-10:30am.  We will 

be collecting clean, gently used clothes, kitchen items and misc. goodies on Monday-

Thursday, April 23rd-April 26th from 1:00pm-6:00pm each day.  Lunch will be served on  

Friday.   We’re always looking for volunteers to help with the setting up and the sale, so if 

you’re interested, please join us for some fun and fellowship!  All proceeds go towards church  

missions. 
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Roberts UCC Prayer List  

 

Thank you for praying for those on our prayer list. 

 

Vi Dull Marge Wolske Marilyn Hayes   Gail Schweitzer  

Jackie Hunter Beth Wolske Charlie Logas               Sara Rank 

Jean Foster  Jane Getzie Ted Kill  Tony Kill 

                                        

  

  *     Those serving on active Military duty, and serving our state & communities in Law Enforcement 

         *     At Baldwin Care Center:  Marcia Graf, Aletta Hesselink 

         *    Please notify the church office if you or someone you love should be included (or removed) from our list. 

 

                  

  

       

      
 

Celebrating April Birthdays 

 

Celebrating April  

Anniversaries 

 
 

    

  

Please contact the church office if we have missed 
your birthday, anniversary, or have any correc-

tions to update. 

 

2     Laura Logas 

3     Diane McKenna 

       Jerry Vasfaret 

8  Roxie Hatch 

       Dylan Frye      

9 Sheryl Johnson 

13 Rusty Cox 

21   Tim Myer 

22    Margo Schultz 

23    Connie Gillis 

25    Dick Colbeth 

26    Brett Budrow 

        Ryan Hansen 

27  Ceola Lindquist 

29   Nancy Kirouac    

30 Anna Lindquist 

Missed:  

David Ray    March 30 

Happy Birthday!! 

 4 Ken & Mary Fern 

 Earl & Lenore Pechuman 

6  Skyler & Hayley Henley 

8  Dave & Diane McKenna 

19 Dennis & Carrie Segebrecht 

24  Roger & Laurene Ray 

29  Don & Rockie Graf 



 

Coming up in May: 

May 20th—Last Day of  Sunday School; 
Award Sunday 

April 2018  

Food Pantry Hours:  

Tuesdays & Thursdays 9:00-11:30 am 

Wednesdays     6:30-8:00 pm 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1  
6:45am Easter  
Sunrise Service 
7:15am Breakfast 
8:30am Breakfast 
10am Worship w/ 
Holy Communion 
 
  

2 

6pm Joyful Brass 

3 

6:30pm Deacons 

4 

2pm Life Touch 

6:30pm Bell Choir 

5 

3pm WF 

4:30pm Community 

Dinner 

6pm Council 

6 

2pm Life Touch 

7 

9am ABCôs of Faith 

10am Life Touch 

8 

10am Worship 

SCRIP Orders Due 

6pm Financial Peace 

Univ. 

9 
6:30pm SHIFT @ 

Lori Jurekôs 

10  
10am Care Center 

11 
6:30pm Bell Choir 

12 
6pm CE 

13 
 

14 
8am Mental Health 

First Aid Training 

9am ABCôs of Faith 

9am FMSC  

15 
10am Worship 

6pm Financial Peace 

Univ. 

16 
  

17  
Tax Day (Taxes 
Due) 
  

18 
6:30pm Bell Choir 

19 
6pm Trustees 

5:30PM SHIFT @ 

Grace Place 

20 
Newsletter  

Deadline 

Scouting for Food 
overnight at churchï 

Boy Scout Troop 161 

 

21 
8am Mental Health 

First Aid Training 

9am ABCôs of Faith 

8am Northwest  

Assoc. Annual  

Meeting 

Scouting for Food- 

Boy Scout Troop 161 

22  
10am Worship 

SCRIP Orders Due 

6pm Financial Peace 

Univ.  

23  
1pm Rummage Sale 

Drop off 

 

 

 

 

24 
1pm Rummage Sale 

Drop Off 
 

 

 

 

   

25  
Administrative  
Professionals Day 
1pm Rummage Sale 
Drop Off 
6:30pm Bell Choir 
  

 

26 
1pm Rummage Sale 

Drop Off 

27  
 8am WF Rummage 

Sale 

28 
9am ABCôs of Faith 

8am WF Rummage 

Sale 

29 
10am Worship 

6pm Financial Peace 

Univ. 

30 
  

  


